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Minutes
December 7, 2022
Present:

Bob Palumbo

Tamara Hicks

Dan Marshall

Fred Lightfoote 
Robert Green

Mike Salotto

Dave Adam

Bill Namestnik

Mike Gonzalez





Necessarily Absent: Marty Aman, June Pendleton,
Jared Simpson, Dave LeClair
Staff and Guests: Kevin Olvany, Ellen Polimeni, Lindsay McMillian and Doug Merrill
The meeting was called to order at 4:30 by Co-chair Lightfoote. 
Co-chair Lightfoote asked for approval of the October 5, 2022 minutes. Motion was made by Supervisor Marshall to approve the October 5, 2022 minutes, seconded by Councilman Salotto.  Motion carried.

Co-chair Lightfoote asked if anyone wanted privilege of the floor to speak to the Watershed Council. Co-chair Lightfoote recognized the guests at the meeting and thanked them for coming to the meeting.
Mayor Palumbo reviewed the Treasurer’s Report totaling $4,784.72. Mayor Palumbo made the motion to approve the bills totaling $4,784.72, seconded by Co-Chair Lightfoote. Motion carried.  
Supervisor Marshall, as chair of the Personnel Committee reviewed the recommended 2023 Employee Benefits agreement for Watershed Program Manager Kevin Olvany.    Salary was increased by 4% from 2022.  An adjustment was also made to the personal vehicle reimbursement along with a recommendation by Marty Aman to provide a stipend for use of his personal boat on the lake.  Motion was made by Supervisor Marshall to approve the 2023 Employee Benefits agreement with Kevin Olvany, seconded by Supervisor Hicks.  Carried.  
Co-chair Lightfoote asked Kevin to review the 2023 Draft Budget.  At the last meeting, Kevin had reviewed the major expense and revenue line items with a total draft budget of $795,144.73.  Many of these items are grant reimbursement based and there are delays at times for when the state funding comes in.  This makes it difficult to account for what year the revenue will come in.  A major focus area in 2023 will be the source water land acquisition program.  Supervisor Hicks made the motion to approve the 2023 Watershed Council budget as presented, seconded by Supervisor Marshall.  Carried.
Co-chair Lightfoote asked Kevin to review the Draft Nine Element Watershed Plan for Phosphorus.    Kevin spent extensive time review the overall plan with a specific focus on the water quality targets along with the implementation plan and the monitoring approach to measure the success of our collective efforts.  Kevin has been meeting with various governmental and non-governmental entities throughout the process to gain their feedback on the plan.  The goal is to have another public meeting on the 9E Plan sometime in January or February and submit the Plan to DEC for formal approval.  Watershed Council members provided their appreciation for all of the work that has gone into the 9E Plan and look forward to its completion and adoption.  Kevin reminded the Watershed Council that grants through the DEC will receive more points if there is a 9E Plan in place and approved by the DEC.
Kevin provided a brief review of the Manager/Technician’s Report.  There being no other business, motion was made by Supervisor Marshall to adjourn until February 1, 2023, seconded by Mayor Palumbo.  Motion carried.  

Next Meeting: February 8th, 2023 4:30 pm 
Location: Hurley Building

Office: (585) 396-3630   (  website: www.canandaigualake.org   (  Fax: (585) 396-5002

Email: Kevin.Olvany@CanandaiguaNewYork.gov
205 Saltonstall Street, Canandaigua, New York 14424

